






                        October 2016 

Dear Parent 

Term 2 has started well with the pupils settling down well into their activities. Spelling and maths homework will continue weekly as before. You may have noticed that some of the maths homework sheets have activities with a small picture of an adult and child at the top of the page. These activities in particular need more adult support as some involve a short game. These are really good activities to practise the concepts on the page before your child starts the written work and I would encourage you to spend some time on these, if you are not already doing so. Could you also please sign all Maths homework.
The focus for maths this term will be addition to 20, days of the week and months of the year for Primary 2 pupils. Primary 3 pupils will continue with the concept of multiplication, but will now be taught tables more formally and they will be expected to learn the 2, 5 and 10 times table off by heart. These are the easier tables so please spend time helping your child with this, as tables is a very useful life skill. In subsequent years they will be expected to learn the other tables so it is important that they are competent with these now. They will also be working on money totals to 20p, another very useful life skill which they will have opportunity to put into practice when we set up a stall for our Children in Need day on November 18th.
As I wrote in my last newsletter, we will continue with our Houses and Homes theme, but this term focus more on homes in the past. We will also be doing a Festivals RE mini topic where we will be looking at how 3 religions celebrate some of their festivals, namely Diwali, Hanukah and Christmas. As part of this, I plan to involve the pupils in regular cooking and tasting sessions, experiencing foods associated with all of these festivals and I know the pupils will love this. The pupils will be working in collaborative groups for this and it will give them opportunity to be an active member of a small group, experiencing how it feels to work together to achieve a common goal. 
Once again this term, the pupils will have Art with Mrs Thompson and Science with Mrs Middleton. For those of you who have not yet provided your child with some sort of apron/overall or old large T-shirt for Art, please could you send one in, as there are quite a number of pupils without one and some uniforms are getting fairly dirty. PE will continue to be on a Monday and Wednesday with me. This term I will focus on dance, with an emphasis on Scottish Country Dancing but we will also carry out some creative dance work.
I look forward to meeting with you all on Parents Night where I will have the opportunity to update you on your child’s progress and you will have the opportunity to ask me any questions that you may have.
Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

